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prior to July 13, 2000 or the require-
ments in §§ 130.31, 130.32 and 130.33 of
this subpart C.
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Subpart A—General Provisions

§ 131.1 Scope.
This part describes the requirements

and procedures for developing, review-
ing, revising, and approving water
quality standards by the States as au-
thorized by section 303(c) of the Clean
Water Act. Additional specific proce-
dures for developing, reviewing, revis-
ing, and approving water quality stand-
ards for Great Lakes States or Great
Lakes Tribes (as defined in 40 CFR
132.2) to conform to section 118 of the
Clean Water Act and 40 CFR part 132,
are provided in 40 CFR part 132.

[60 FR 15386, Mar. 23, 1995]

§ 131.2 Purpose.
A water quality standard defines the

water quality goals of a water body, or
portion thereof, by designating the use
or uses to be made of the water and by
setting criteria necessary to protect
the uses. States adopt water quality
standards to protect public health or
welfare, enhance the quality of water
and serve the purposes of the Clean
Water Act (the Act). ‘‘Serve the pur-
poses of the Act’’ (as defined in sec-
tions 101(a)(2) and 303(c) of the Act)
means that water quality standards
should, wherever attainable, provide
water quality for the protection and
propagation of fish, shellfish and wild-
life and for recreation in and on the
water and take into consideration their
use and value of public water supplies,
propagation of fish, shellfish, and wild-
life, recreation in and on the water,
and agricultural, industrial, and other
purposes including navigation.
Such standards serve the dual purposes
of establishing the water quality goals
for a specific water body and serve as
the regulatory basis for the establish-
ment of water-quality-based treatment
controls and strategies beyond the
technology-based levels of treatment
required by sections 301(b) and 306 of
the Act.

§ 131.3 Definitions.
(a) The Act means the Clean Water

Act (Pub. L. 92–500, as amended (33
U.S.C. 1251 et seq.)).
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